
CHARTIERS TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS PUBLIC HEARING 

AUGUST 17, 2010 

 

A William Kiehl-Vice Chairman called the Public Hearing to order at 6:00 p.m. Tuesday, 

August 17, 2010. Mr. Kiehl asked all present to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The purpose of this hearing is to take public comment on the proposed Obscenity 

Ordinance. 

 

ATTENDANCE: 

 

Attending this evening hearing were Supervisors A. William Kiehl, Richard W. Metzler 

and Harlan G. Shober, Jr. (arriving late). Additionally in attendance were James Liekar-

Solicitor; Samuel R. Stockton-Township Manager; Harold Ivery, Jr.-Planning/Zoning 

Officer and Wendy Williams-Recording Secretary. 

 

The Public Hearing was duly advertised. 

 

Mr. Frank Guzell of Oak Spring Rd., Canonsburg, was present. 

 

Mr. Shober:  “I had only one comment on distances.” 

 

Mr. Liekar:  “I put it in Commercial (C-2) and Industrial.” 

 

Mr. Shober:  “The total document is pretty inclusive. The only thing was defining 

distances. I have two (2) changes I would ask the Board to consider including everything 

you have listed there at one mile and add 1,000-ft. from any residence (referring to Page 

3 Paragraph (11).” 

 

The proposed ordinance has been reviewed by the Chartiers Township Planning 

Commission, and sent and reviewed by the Washington County Planning Commission. 

 

A motion was made by Mr. Kiehl and seconded by Mr. Metzler to adjourn the hearing at 

6:14 p.m. Motion carried. 

 

                                                       __________________________________ 

                                                       Richard W. Metzler 

                                                       Secretary 

 

Wendy Williams, Recording Secretary 

 

 


